
 

 

   
   

P
E 

N
EW

SL
ET

TE
R

 
Hipswell C of E Primary School 

Spring Half Term 2 

(w/c 20.2.23 – 31.3.23) 
This Half Term! 

What a rainy and cold half term it has 

been. Due to the appalling weather the 

children have sadly not been able to get 

outside for their PE lessons and because of 

this we have had to rejig our PE Long Term 

Plan. Athletics will now take place this next 

half term which I know the children really 

enjoy.  

Sporting News! 

It’s been a busy half term of sport and 

competition. It began with 10 Year 5 pupils 

attending a Skipping Leaders Course at 

Richmond School. These skipping 

ambassadors are now encouraging our KS1 

children to skip at lunchtime to increase 

movement and activity. They are doing a 

sterling job! At the beginning of March, we 

saw 12 of our Year3/4 pupils attend a Tri-

Golf festival where they put their putting 

and chipping skills to the test. A few weeks 

ago our football crazy Year 1 and 2’s 

travelled to Catterick Village for a Football 

Festival. All the children came back from 

the event buzzing! Last week 11 of our Year 

6 children attended a Netball League. 

Sadly, we did not win a match, but the 

children’s perseverance and positive 

attitude did not dip throughout the 

tournament which was great to see.  

Next Half Term 

We intend to take our PE lessons outdoors 

finally and for this the children will need a 

pair of outdoor trainers/plimsolls as well as 

their smart PE kit consisting of black 

shorts and a white t-shirt.  

Clubs 

This term the children have enjoyed 

attending Boxercise, Forest School, Bike 

Ability (Level 1 and 2) and multi-skills.  

Boxercise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Burpees Challenge (Closing date 17th 

April) How many burpees can you do in 45 

seconds? 

 

 

 

Remember to have a go at this term’s PE 

home challenge found on your Seesaw page. 

It would be wonderful if we could reach 1/4 

of our pupils entering. To enter your score, 

simply click on the link below. 

https://www.koboca.co.uk/homework-burpee-

challenge/?q=000907fa&s=df844255 

Upcoming Fixtures 

Year 2/3 Allstars Cricket Festival 

Year 3/4 Tennis 

Year 5/6 Rounders 

Quad Kids for all year groups 

Exciting News 

Rachel Muir from ‘Embers’ will  

continue her fabulous work,  

developing the children’s love of  

the great outdoors. After the Easter 

holidays she will work with the Year 2 class. 
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